
Drought  assistance  will  be
needed in Calif. for years
By Tess Townsend, Water Deeply

Gov. Jerry Brown declared the end of California’s five-year
drought in April 2017 after a wet winter replenished shrinking
reservoirs.  But  the  lingering  impact  of  the  drought,
especially on groundwater supplies, means some still rely on
emergency water tanks while they wait for long-term solutions.

This is particularly true in the San Joaquin Valley, where
more than 300 domestic well users whose taps have run dry
continue to use tanks provided by the state through a program
originally slated to end in June.

With  the  help  of  emergency  funding  requested  by  Assembly
member  Joaquin  Arambula,  D-Kingsburg,  whose  largely  rural
district is in the valley, the emergency water supply program
will likely continue another year at a cost of $3.5 million.
Also included in the emergency relief efforts is $10 million
to address failing domestic wells and septic tanks, and $10
million for the Drinking Water for Schools Program that funds
treatment  solutions  for  schools  that  struggle  with
contamination.  New  state  regulations  for  contaminants  like
lead and carcinogen 1,2,3-trichloropropane mean schools will
need more money to meet safe drinking water standards.
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